

HIT AND MISS

Journal of the Western Antique

Power Associates

MARCH 2021





PRESIDENT'S LETTER

President's Message March 2021

Several months ago some members suggested that some minor changes be made to our bylaws. The board appointed a chairman, Carey Stockton, to a bylaw change committee. Carey worked very hard on these changes and last month, in accordance to the current bylaws, I sent a copy of the changes out on the WAPA mail forum and asked if members could reply with a vote of yes or no to the changes. We need over 50% of the membership to approve before the changes can take effect. I only received 28 votes of the 69 votes needed. I ask you one more time to email me at wapabob1@gmail.com to cast your vote. If I do not receive the 69 votes needed by the next meeting on March 6 then the board will have no choice but to consider this matter negated and all the hard work that Carey put into this will be in vain. Please vote.

The Apple Valley Legacy Museum had a small Presidents Day event on the weekend so on Sunday the 14th a handful of WAPA members took their tractors and engines to help promote the event. Everyone had a great time and the weather was great. Thank you member Dave Foley and the other volunteers of the museum for inviting us.



HOWDY

The WAPA meeting for February was a virtual beehive of activity. President Bob Smith opened the meeting with the flag salute and quickly got down to business. Top of the agenda was the swearing in of our new Show Director Mitchell Reichwein who replaces our good friend Roger Hann. After taking care of business it was show and tell time with Bob and Lance displaying their nicely restored butter churns. Mitchel brought a recently acquired custom built model engine that drew a lot of attention. After the meeting it was a free-for-all give away with a truckload of stuff donated by Ron Haskell. A big thanks to Larry Madole for letting us hold our monthly meeting at his place !! Make sure to check the next excellent WAPA newsletter for the date of our next meeting. Cheers Paulo!

WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES

Minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on Saturday February 13, 2021

Board Members Present: Bob Smith, Carey Stockton, Dave Stockton, Kelley Garcia, Lance Wilson, Tim Neely, Mitchell Reichwein, Ron Haskell

Board Members Absent: David Pasillas

Members Present: LeRoy Overstreet, Paul Liverman Jr., Larry Madole, Paul Montgomery, David Ruhland, Gordon Morse, Jack Hassler, John Rimpau, Jack Foley, Don Stocker, Dick Bouma, Eric Waltzer, Carl Pfetzing, Dan Kato, Joe Siddons, Clay Wilson, Rob Skinner, Dale Linn, Phil Sigmon, Sue Bradley, Bob Holman, Steven Mandell

Visitors: Randy Cavion

Call to Order: President Bob Smith called the meeting to order at 9:02

AΜ

Flag Salute: led by Bob Smith

President: Bob Smith welcomed all in attendance and encouraged the membership to participate in the discussions. Bob thanked all who brought items for the raffle. Rob Skinner administered the oath of office to Mitchell Reichwein as the new Show Director.

Vice President: Carey Stockton had nothing to report.

Secretary: Dave Stockton made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on January 16, 2021, second by Kelley Garcia with all in favor, and entered into record without correction.

Treasurer: Kelley Garcia furnished the financial report as follows; February figures for the investment savings account report a balance at \$41,418.54, museum fund at \$184,235.74, total investments at \$225,654.28, with a loss of -\$568.24. Checking account balance is \$3,568.56. All investments have been transferred over to J.P. Morgan/ Chase. Income and Expense report for 2020 lists an income of \$7,758.70 and expense of \$6,767.40 for a balance of \$991.30.

Membership: David Pasillas absent; no report. Motion by Dave Stockton to accept for membership Roger Meeker, second by Kelley Garcia with all in favor. Paris Fish has informed Wapa that he has regretfully dropped his membership. The consensus of the membership is to keep Carol Haskell, former Editor of the Hit & Miss as an honorary member of the Club. Visitor Randy Cavion expressed his interest in joining WAPA and was given an application for membership.

Purchasing: Lance Wilson had nothing to report.



BOARD MEETING MINUTES COTINUED FROM PAGE 2

Show Director: Mitchell Reichwein reports that the tentative date for La Verne Cool Cruise Car Show is Saturday April 3, 2021.

Safety: Director Tim Neely had nothing to report.

Museum: Director Ron Haskell reported that he had a recent Zoom meeting with Craig Walters of Cal Poly. The Kellogg Foundation is currently reveiwing the memorandum of understanding, and Ron mentioned a possible date of May or June for our occupation of the building. The Cal Poly campus is closed down to Club activities until further notice.

Editor: Jim Treadwell would like to have all articles, stories, ads, etc. to him by the 15th of each month for inclusion in the newsletter. Jim asks that any pictures, articles, etc. be sent as an attachment to the e-mail. Deadline for this month is Feb. 18.

Cal Poly: Bob Smith reports that all Club activity is on hold.

Riverside Citrus Grove Project: Ron Haskell reported that they are hanging trusses and working on the roof for the covered sidewalk. If anyone is interested in lending a hand on Wednesdays between 9 AM and noon, contact him.

Unfinished Business: none

New Business:

Announcements:

Adjournment: 10:11 AM

Next Meeting: 9:00 AM Saturday March 6, 2021.

SAFETY NOTES FROM TIMOTHY NEELY

24615. Slow-Moving Vehicle Emblem

It is unlawful to operate upon a public highway any vehicle or combination of vehicles, which is designed to be and is operated at a speed of 25 miles per hour or less, unless the rearmost vehicle displays a "slow-moving vehicle emblem," except upon vehicles used by a utility, whether publicly or privately owned, for the construction, maintenance, or repair of its own facilities or upon vehicles used by highway authorities or bridge or highway districts in highway maintenance, inspection, survey, or construction work, while such vehicle is engaged in work at the jobsite upon a highway. Any other vehicle or combination of vehicles, when operated at a speed of 25 miles per hour or less, may display such emblem. The emblem shall be mounted on the rear of the vehicle, base down, and at a height of not less than three nor more than five feet from ground to base. Such emblem shall consist of a truncated equilateral triangle having a minimum height of 14 inches with a red reflective border not less than 13/4 inches in width and a fluorescent orange center.

This emblem shall not be displayed except as permitted or required by this section.

FEBRUARY BOARD MEETING

Red Wing1/4" scale model hit&miss engine. Water cooled,8" flywheels,11/4 bore,2" stroke,new built engine from PM Research Co. Mounted on oak board with cover. \$2500.00. Danny. 323 605-8405













FOR SALE CONTACT DAVE RUHLAND 714-745-7572



APPLE VALLEY
LEGACY MUSUEM
PRESIDENTS DAY
EVENT
SUNDAY FEBUARY
14TH





6003 COURTLAND DR. **SSIM GNA TIH A9AW**



Carrie Stockton Phil Verzani

Dave Ruhland **Donald Sedam**



John DeLazzaro Valerie DeLazzaro

Kathy Garrigues Howard Henkels

Brendan Durrett

Steve Mote

John Rimpau

Tom Denson

Jerry Logan

Thomas Reifer

NOW!!!!

WE NEED YOUR VOTE FOR THE BYLAWS CHANGE

NEXT MEETING SATURDAY MARCH 6TH AT LARRY

UP COMING EVENTS

MADOLE

APRIL 3RD LA VERNE CAR SHOW CHINO CORN RUN APRIL 24TH